PUBLIC FILE

WLIV AM 920 & WLIV FM 104.7

Overton county's school system has just appointed a new director after
recenlty notifying current director Terry Webb that his contract would NOT
be renewed.....and that the board would again be interviewing applicants.

The board then took applications for the job of director of Overton County
schools. Only two applied. Current director Terry Webb and Mark
Winningham who is also already employed by the school system as assistant
director. Before the interviewing process began, Webb withdrew his name,
leaving only Mark Winningham as the sole applicant for the job.

The board appointed Winningham. His length of contract was not told.
He is to begin his duties July 1, 2016.

WLIV AM & FM have been diligent to keep the public informed of
developments between the board and the current director and make the
public aware of the scheduled open meetings where the issues would be
discussed.

Through on-going coverage, the public has been made aware of the issues
created by their school board relevant to this situation.

We believe that helping our community better informed is typical of the
year-round, on-going best efforts of this broadcaster.

Placed in the public file on //’Lf' (day) of %—

2016.
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